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John Sullivan * District Governor Issue #12 * June 2017 

The Rotary Year 2016-2017 is now eleven months old.  Unless something 

unusual happens, this will be the last District Newsletter of the year so I 

thought I would look back—and a little bit to the future. 

What Impressed Me the Most During Club and Other Visits?  It was the 

Friendship, Fellowship and Enthusiasm for Local Projects as well as a will-

ingness to consider the more global aspects of Rotary. 

No two Clubs 

are identical and each one is special.  While we typically 

measure Clubs by net membership change or financial 

contributions the heart and soul is what they do in their 

communities.  If we could measure the per capita impact 

each Club has on its community the amount would be 

staggering. Each one is an example of Rotary Serving 

Humanity and each one is an example of Striving To-

gether Achieving Results.  All this fits in with the theme 

for 

2017-2018 Rotary: Making A Difference.  Our Clubs and our 

Members Do Make a Difference.  

A big thank you to every Member of Every Club that works 

hard to improve their community and made us feel welcome, 

to every President who lead their Club, to the AGs who 

helped coordinate the activities of the Clubs in their Area and 

lastly to all the District Committee Chairs and Leadership 

team who helped make this a successful year.  

A DISTRICT GOVERNOR’S RETROSPECTIVE 
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MANUELA CARDOSA 

EXCHANGE STUDENT FROM BRAZIL HOSTED BY AUBURN ROTARY 

My name is Manuela Cardoso, I 

am an Exchange student from 

Brazil (District 5410) hosted by 

the Auburn Rotary Club. I had an 

amazing opportunity to spend my 

Spring Break on a Mexico Mis-

sion Trip hosted by Sierra Grace 

Community Church.  It was 8 

days in 2 towns in the Ensenada 

area.  

While there, I went every day to a town called Salitral 

to play, teach and have fun with the kids. It was 

amazing to see how much they value what they have.  

All the kids and the families were poor in money but 

rich in love, kindness and joy. I was also a translator 

for my Town.  I would listen to their life stories and 

learn from it. I also shared my testimony with 350 

members from their church. Some members from 

our group built houses for the families and I could 

see the happiness in their eyes 

when they saw their new 

home. All of us in the group 

spent our days camping,  just 

showering one time in the 

week. But I forgot all the chal-

lenges when I was with the 

kids. It is amazing to know 

that you changed lives and 

made them better.  

After that experience I want to go to more trips like 

this because it also brought so many benefits for me 

and made me think about how much we all have in our 

lives and we do not value.  

I left Mexico with that lesson on my mind. It was one 

of the best weeks that I spent on my Exchange and I 

am really glad that I was able to go. Mexico is a nice 

place with open-hearted people and helping them was a 

pleasure. 
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DISTRICT CONFERENCE MOMENTS 
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   Rotary Rafters Eliminating Polio Raft Trip 
   Sunday August 6th 11:00 am meet at H2O’s camp at Rivers Bend (see directions sheet) 

           South Fork of the American River Gorge Section 

 This year’s Rotary rafting trip is taking on a new format with 

the commercial rafting company H2O Rafting Guides.  Tyler Soule 

is the owner operator and our host this year. Being “Born” into a raft-

ing family, Tyler has been rafting all his life and is one of the most rec-

ognized “Big Water” Class 5 guides in the industry. All his guides share 

his rafting passion and are extremely competent and a joy to be with 

too.  We’re running the Class 3 lower 9 mile “Gorge” section of the 

South Fork American River. This is a busy section of whitewater with 

many fun rapids including “Satan’s Seaspool” & “Hospital Bar” both photo opportunities shot by local companies.  

 Our day starts at 11:00 am at the H2O Camp at Rivers Bend on Hwy 49 between Pilot Hill and Coloma. 

There are other rafting camps here too so look for the small H2O sign on the road. We will then group up and 

have a rafting safety talk and then get on the river. Our time on the river will be around 3.5 hours and we will then 

bus back to our launch site at the H2O Camp. Here we will have an afternoon BBQ & social gathering.  Make sure 

you have a “hearty breakfast” as we will not stop on the river for a full lunch this year. We will have a rest stop 

that includes restrooms and have watermelon and snacks provided to hold you over till the BBQ social. 

 Tyler and H2O have offered us a large discount to allow Rotary to make this trip both a “Fundraiser” and 

social gathering too. The cost is $125 PP and $50 PP will go to the Rotary Polio Plus Foundation.  A double 

matching grant from the Bill Gates Foundation will bring your donation’s value up to $150. The funds will then be 

used to assist Rotary in its final quest to eliminate the Polio virus from the face of the Earth. We’re “Just this 

close” to the goal now and appreciate your contribution & support. 

 Bridget Peterson- Powers and David Gibson are the Co-chairs this year and can be contacted at; 

bridgetpowers@sbcglobal.net   916-835-4565    david@auburnhearingcenter.com  530-210-1595 

MORE DISTRICT CONFERENCE MOMENTS 

mailto:bridgetpowers@sbcglobal.net
mailto:david@auburnhearingcenter.com
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ROTARY MONTHS 

July-New Rotary Year Starts 

August-Membership and Extension 

Month 

September-Basic Education and Litera-

cy 

October-Economic and Community 

Development 

November-Rotary Foundation Month 

December-Disease Prevention and 

Treatment 

January-Vocational Service Month 

February-Peace and Conflict Preven-

tion/Resolution 

March-Water and Sanitation 

April-Maternal and Child Health 

May-New Generations Month 

June-Rotary Fellowships 
Month 

David Crumbley accepted the 

CLUB OF THE YEAR on behalf 

of the Reno Central Rotary Club  



These two reports detail the allocation of District Designated Funds (DDF)

 to the District for the fiscal year 2016-2017 and the amount that will be carried 

forward to fiscal year 2017-2018. 

District 5190 DDF 2016-2017  

Transaction Club Description Amount Balance

$194,998.64 $194,998.64

$3,490.04 $198,488.68

$117,292.82 $315,781.50

Transfer To Polio Plus Pool (T10063) ($2,650.00)

Total DDF Transferred ($2,650.00) $313,131.50

Project Funding District 5190 DG1742633 District Block Grant (See details on separate sheets) ($99,216.00)

Project Funding Alturas GG1634796 Stuart Minnaar Scholarship Grant ($2,500.00)

Project Funding Reno GG1641330 Hotel-Dieu de France Hospital Paediatric ($37,920) ($5,000.00)

Project Funding Tahoe Incline GG1642921 Rainwater Collection ($39,000) ($16,500.00)

Project Funding Fernley GG1743980 Ajo Water Project($16,389) ($1,000.00)

Project Funding Bishop GG1756120 GG Scholarship Christine McKee ($15,000.00)

Project Funding Reno GG1756410 GG Scholarship Tosca Keppler ($15,000.00)

Total DDF Funding ($154,216.00) $158,915.50

Actual DDF Balance $158,915.50

Submitted

Tagged Truckee;Reno;Elko DS;Auburn GG1634076 Clean Water for Baja California Sur Mex ($13,000.00)

Tagged Reno Sunset GG1753024 Guatemala Infant/Child Hearing Loss ($4,300.00)

Total DDF Tagged ($17,300.00) $141,615.50

Uncommitted DDF Balance (Estimated) $141,615.50

PENDING TRANSFERS AND DSG RETURNS

Polio $25,000 less $2,650 transfer already made ($22,350.00)

E10557 Zone 25 & 26 Endowed Fund for Peace & Conflict 

Resolution ($25,000.00)

2016-2017 Unspent DSG* $5,325.40

NET TRANSFERS & RETURNS ($42,024.60)

NET CARRY FORWARD TO 2017-2018 $99,590.90

NOTES *2016-2017 Unspent DSG is made up of two parts. 

    Part one is $1,687.75 in funds which were never requested for Grants.

    Part two is $3637.65 in DSG refunds due to Scholarship not being completed. 

As of May 31, 2017 when this is being prepared four grants are still open which could result in additional refunds. 

50% of Annual Fund Share contributions from 2013 - 2014

50% of Available Endowment Fund Share Earnings

Carry Forward from 2015 - 2016

as of 5-31-2017



District 5190
Annual Financial Summary

2016–17

This Financial Summary represents the inbound and outbound funds committed by the District for this year’s grants allocations.

Incoming Funds Budgeted Actual

Budget $99,216.00

Foundation Funding $99,216.00

Total: $99,216.00 $99,216.00

Outgoing Funds Project Total Financing Requested Grant Amount Refunds

Rotary Club of Alturas

Alturas Elementary School Signage $2,000.00 $1,000.00

Rotary Club of Alturas Sunrise

Modoc County Senior Service Project $4,300.00 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Amador Upcountry (Pioneer)

Pioneer Park Safety and Security System $4,820.00 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Auburn

Recreation Park Gym Exterior Landscape $4,582.00 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Auburn Daybreak Passport

Star Wars – Rogue One $1,000.00 $500.00

Rotary Club of Bishop Sunrise

New Freezers and Refrigerators for Bishop Community Nutrition
Support Services

$6,900.00 $3,450.00

Rotary Club of Cameron Park

Solar Digital Imaging Dome Support Project $4,268.00 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Carson City

Carson City Brewery Arts Center Ball Room Beautification/upgrade $2,000.00 $1,000.00

MT1 Certification $4,200.00 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Elko

Firehouse Field Flag $5,400.00 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Fallon

Fallon Scholarship for Addyson Harmon $4,500.00 $3,500.00

Rotary Club of Fernley

Early Learning Fundamentals (ELF) $4,983.13 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Jackson

Food Bank Lighting Upgrade $6,818.00 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Loyalton

Loyalton Baseball/Softball Field $3,566.50 $1,783.25

Rotary Club of Mammoth Lakes

CERT Training Academy & Equipment Upgrade $4,015.90 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Minden

AEDs for Douglas County Parks $5,643.00 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Penn Valley

District Scholarship Matching Grant $4,500.00 $3,500.00

Rotary Club of Plymouth-Foothills

Veterans Park Improvement Project $12,700.00 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Portola

Total: $215,244.37 $97,528.25 ($3,637.65)

[1] [5]
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Outgoing Funds Project Total Financing Requested Grant Amount Refunds

Total: $215,244.37 $97,528.25 ($3,637.65)

Portola High School Dream Connection $4,049.96 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Quincy California

Quincy Q $11,650.00 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Reno

2017 KNPB Young Writers Competition $10,000.00 $4,250.00

Bridges Out of Poverty $4,001.64 $2,000.00

District Scholarship for Asma Aimal $4,500.00 $3,500.00

Rotary Club of Reno Centennial Sunset

Marvin Picolllo School $5,596.69 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Reno Central

District Scholarship for Jason Schulthess $4,500.00 $3,500.00

Rotary Club of Reno South

Corbett Literacy $4,000.00 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Reno Sunrise

Elementary School "Let's Go to College" School Supply Project $7,470.00 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Reno-Midtown

Little Free Library $2,500.00 $1,250.00

Rotary Club of Smith Valley

Smith Valley Community Hall Access Improvement $5,000.00 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Sparks Centennial Sunrise

Boy's and Girl's Club $7,489.55 $2,400.00

District Scholarship-Nicole Walsh $4,500.00 $3,500.00 ($926.50)

Rotary Club of Susanville Sunrise

District Scholarship Grant for Megan McLarty $4,500.00 $3,500.00

Rotary Club of Tahoe - Incline

District Scholarship Sara Sanchez Sarmiento $4,500.00 $3,500.00 ($2,711.15)

North Tahoe Children's Choir $4,000.00 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Tahoe City

Alert Tahoe $19,500.00 $8,000.00

Rotary Club of the Georgetown Divide

Georgetown Divide Gold Rush Equipment Preservation Project
Extension

$4,400.00 $2,000.00

Rotary Club of Winnemucca

Water Canyon Exploratory Trail Revitalization Project $4,000.00 $2,000.00

Rotary E-Club of District 5190

Fallon Daily Bread $3,790.00 $1,895.00

The Rotary Club of Sparks

Achievement Beyond Obstacles Leadership Weekend $4,600.00 $2,000.00

Scholarship For Alexis Reel $4,500.00 $3,500.00

Balance Available Budgeted Actual

Available $1,687.75 $5,325.40

Total budget for grants this year.1. 
Project Total Financing (includes funds from club and other sources).2. 
Requested Grant Amounts from Approved, Completed and Archived Grants.3. 
Remaining original budget   4. 
Actual funds received.5. 
Expenses (includes cheques to clubs for grants).6. 
Remaining funds available.7. 

[2] [3] [6]

[4] [7]
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The Rotary District 5190 newsletter is published monthly by District Governor John Sullivan. Submit stories and photographs 

(300 dpi resolution digital images only) to Editor Dirk Wentling at dirk@wentlingstudio.com by the 20th of the month 

Rotary & District Officers   2016-2017 
    

Rotary International Non-Voting Advisory Board Members 

President: John F. Germ District Governor Nominee: Tina Spencer-Mulhern 

President-elect: Ian H.S. Riseley District Governor Nominee Designate: Randy Van Tassell 

Vice President: Jennifer Jones District Conference Chairs: Randy Van Tassell & Stacy Graham 

Treasurer: Hsiu-Ming District Executive Assistant: Ginny Lewis 

Director Zones 25/26: Bradford R. Howard   

    

Rotary District 5190 Advisory Board Assistant Governors 

District Governor: John A. Sullivan Area 1: Fred Autenrieb 

Immediate Past District Governor: Gail “Virus” Ellingwood Area 2: Pete Hochrein 

District Governor Elect: Douglas McDonald Area 3: Sherilyn Laughlin 

District Treasurer: Cheryl Zarachoff Area 4: Dennis Geare 

District Secretary: Phil Mahoney Area 5: Jim Greenlee 

District Administration: Wyn Spiller Area 6: Donna Mullens 

Service: Stacy Graham Area 7: Roberta Pickett 

Foundation: Vic Slaughter Area 8: Joel Muller & Tina Spencer-Mulhern 

Membership: Richard Forster Area 9: Bill Kirby 

Youth Service: Bill Boon Area 10: Mel Foremaster 

Communication: Oliver Grosz Area 11: Helen Hankins 

Club Administration: Larry Harvey Area 12: Edie Asrow 

Public Image: Dave Zybert Area 13: Ramona Delmas 

 Memorable Moments at the District Conference 

Many who attended the 2017 District 5190 District Conference raved about the speech Saturday night by RID 

Dean Rohrs. Compliments of Vickie Christensen McLain, a video of it is available at https://www.youtube.com/

watch?v=MdedxjLsSYc&feature=share . Also available are hundreds of photos taken by our Photography Team 

lead by Randy Rascati. You can see them at http://

www.rotary5190photos.smugmug.com/ and either purchase copies or right click and 

download them. 

Club of the Year honors went to the Rotary Club of Reno Central and Jon Greene was 

recognized with the perpetual “Jumping in With Both Feet” trophy.  Recognized by DG 

John Sullivan with Shining Star Awards were Helen Hankins and Michael Mauser; Dick 

and Carol Hatch, Steve Singer, Bill Boon, Stacy Graham and Ginny Lewis. 

As always, the speech and music contest winners amazed the audience with their presen-

tations.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MdedxjLsSYc&feature=share
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MdedxjLsSYc&feature=share
http://www.rotary5190photos.smugmug.com/
http://www.rotary5190photos.smugmug.com/
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